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Dear parents, caregivers, students and friends of the school.  

TǛnǕ koutou katoa. NgǕ mihi nui ki a koutou katoa. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Although winter is upon us, our school continues to be a vibrant and active 

place.  Last week we entered our teams for the 2017 NZCT AIMS GAMES.  

Preparations are also in full swing for Showcase, which is our annual 

production, be held in week two of next term. 

At Otumoetai Intermediate School we believe that your children deserve to have the best teachers in New 

Zealand.  Consequently, we place a huge, unrelenting focus on teacher professional development and 

engaging with the best experts we can find to work with our teaching staff.  The outcome is every child who 

attends our school will have their learning accelerated over the two years they are with us. 

We are constantly looking for continuous improvement and are currently working with Dr Roberta Hunter on 

developing Communities of Mathematical Inquiry where students experience greater engagement 

collaboration in learning mathematics.  For further information on this approach go to: 

www.educationcounts.govt.nz and look up:  BES Exemplars 1 

We also have Dr Ian Hunter from Auckland University who is working with us on lifting student writing ability.  

This is a particular focus on being precise and understanding the different ways sentences can be written to 

improve the quality of the text.  This will enable our students to write accurately at secondary level. 

All classes are having a real focus on student learning and we will be reporting to you as parents on Thursday 

6th July 2017.  These conferences will run throughout the whole day from 7.20 am to 8.00 pm.  Meetings will 

be for 20 minutes to allow the teacher to discuss your childõs learning with you and your child, without being 

rushed. 

We ask that you keep your child at home for the day except to accompany you to school for your learning 

conversation.  The school will be open to supervise any students who do not have alternative care 

arrangements. 

You will receive a written summary of your childõs progress against National Standards in Reading, Writing and 

Mathematics as a mid-year checkpoint following the parent/teacher conferences. 

PLEASE NOTE:  At any time during the year, you are welcome to make an appointment with your childõs teacher 

to discuss their learning or pastoral care. 

 

Nga Mihi Nui 

 

 

 

 

Henk Popping 

PRINCIPAL  

 Proud sponsor s of Otumoetai Intermediate  

 

  

http://www.educationcounts.govt.nz/
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ƃTƛMOETAI COMMUNITY OF LEARNING/  

KłHUI AKO UPDATE 3 

28 June 2017  

 

Kia ora Koutou 

 

Since the last update you received from me as the Lead principal for the ƃtƜmoetai Community of Learning / KŃhui 

Ako we have continued to move from the establishment phase to working with teachers and students across and 

within our nine schools. 

 

 

What We are Doing and Why 

Communities of Learning /  KŃhui Ako are primarily about raising student achievement, encouraging a more joined-

up, collaborative approach to education. They are about improving student progress, achievement and well-being 

throughout the learner pathway from Early Childhood Education to Tertiary Education. The development of 

Communities of Learning / KŃhui Ako are a transformational change within the New Zealand education system and 

there are a number forming in Tauranga and surrounds. 

 

 

Overall Governance 

The responsibility for governance of our Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako rests with the nine schoolsõ Boards of 

Trustees collectively. For practical purposes, a Steering Committee has been delegated the task of establishing and 

overseeing our Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako. 

 

Representatives on this committee are principals and / or senior leaders from each member school, Iwi partners, two 

x Early Childhood Education (ECE) reps and Ministry of Education advisors. Boards of Trustees Chairs have 

participated in the past and are welcome at all meetings of this committee. 

 

 

Our Achievement Challenges 

STUDENT WELL-BEING / WHOLE CHILD (Over riding focus for CoL) 

ORAL LANGUAGE (English) / KƃRERO (Priority focus in the ECE to Year 3 area of our CoL) 

KƃRERO TE REO MłORI    (Priority for Maori medium classes and Te Wharekura o Mauao and an area 

for development in mainstream classes)  

READING / PłNUI       (One of our challenges which goes hand in hand with writing) 

WRITING / TUHITUHI     (Priority focus in the year 4 to year 13 areas of the CoL) 

PRIORITY LEARNERS   (These are students with learning support needs and Maori boys in 

particular)  
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Our People 

We have appointed six across-school teachers whose role is to develop greater collaboration and assist teachers to 

build on their teaching practice across our nine schools. 

 

As Lead Principal, I have been meeting with these across-school teachers and they are actively working across the 

Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako. Their first task was to get to know the schools in their area of work and the staff 

they would be working with. They are now moving into a stronger collaborative leadership role across our schools and 

early childhood centres. 

 

Each school was given the responsibility to appoint their within-school teachers and we have 35 of these teachers 

working in our Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako. Their roles have been defined by each school and are based on 

specific school needs in meeting our Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako achievement goals. 

 

 

ECE Involvement 

A continuing development in our CoL is the involvement of our Early Childhood Centres and Kohunga Reo. Our 37 

local ECEõs have come together and are committed to working with our Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako. They have 

elected two representatives who participate in our Steering Committee meetings.  We are also developing closer 

relationships with our Marae based Kohanga Reo. 

 

The ECEõs donõt get any funding from the Ministry of Education to join our CoL, however, we have been able to provide 

their teachers with opportunities to join with us in professional development they may not normally access.  Transition 

is important as children move from ECE to primary school so this is a major focus as well as the acquisition of oral 

language in the junior area of our Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako 

 

 

Iwi Involvement 

Our Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako is committed to forming enduring partnerships with our Tauranga Moana Iwi.  

 

Marina Kawe-Peautolu, representing Ngati Ranginui Iwi, has been a member of our Steering Committee since its 

inception and she has been joined by Ngareta Timutimu, representing Ngaiterangi Iwi. 

 

As our Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako develops and builds on collaborative practice between our schools and 

between teachers in our schools, we recognise and acknowledge the importance of forming close and meaningful 

relationships with our whanau and Tauranga Moana iwi.  

 

 

New Learning Support framework Co-construction and Trial 

Our Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako has been asked by the Ministry of Education to assist in the development of 

a new framework for Learning Support. This replaces what used to be known as Special Education and the intent is 

to create a new streamlined system for parents and schools to access support for students with Learning Support 

needs. 
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We have combined with the Whakatane and Taupo Communities of Learning / KŃhui Ako in co-constructing and 

trialling a new system for referrals and support. 

 

Theresa Rosborough, Deputy Principal at Pillans Point School has been selected to represent the three Communities 

of Learning / KŃhui Ako as an experienced practitioner who understands the needs and frustrations of students, their 

parents and schools in accessing the right support for students with additional needs.  She has been seconded to 

work with the Ministry of Education, school SENCOs and Learning Support service providers to assist with the 

formation of a new system. 

 

A number of consultative meetings were held last term including a parent consultative meeting held at Otumoetai 

Intermediate School. Over 180 parents came along to find out what is proposed and provided feedback from a parent 

and whanau point of view. 

 

 

Here is the latest update from Theresa on how the Learning Support Trial is going: 

The new Learning Support system is focused on modernising and improving learning support so that itõs easier to 

access, flexible, child-focused and better connected with the wider education and social sectors.  

 

Itõs about making sure that schools, Communities of Learning, the Ministry of Education, RTLB and Learning Support 

service providers work together seamlessly to ensure children and young people get the right support when they need 

it.  Together, with Communities of Learning in Taupo and Whakatane, we are fortunate to have the opportunity to be 

involved in testing elements of the new system, to better support our children and young people.  

 

Earlier this year, we met with 100 parents from ƃtƜmoetai who provided us with feedback on the proposed system 

for learning support. Using this feedback, and feedback provided from additional meetings with parents from 

Whakatane and Taupo, we developed and began testing these key elements: 

 

¶ a learning support facilitator in each Community of Learning who will provide an initial point of access, 

coordination and ongoing oversight; 

¶ pooling learning support resources and services within each Community of Learning; 

¶ collecting individual student data related to learning support and achievement. 

 

Developing these elements has taken longer than expected, however, sharing information, improving collaboration 

and building our understanding of how learning support works on the ground, has meant we have a more solid basis 

for embedding an effective learning support system 

 

Over seven weeks of testing in the Bay of Plenty ð Waiariki region, approximately 180 new requests for support have 

been managed using Learning Support Facilitation. 

 

The Learning Support Facilitator within the Community of Learning is designed as a support and facilitation role.  There 

is a strong preference for this role to be someone known to the Community of Learning /  KŃhui Ako and who has built 

up a knowledge about our schools, community and families / whanau.  
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Learning from the Bay of Plenty ð Waiariki region shows there is the ability to get faster responses that are broader in 

range to meet the needs of children and young people. 

 

Responses are beyond the one-to-one referral to services and are more flexible than the way Special Education has 

worked in the past. 

 

The view of Learning Support needs across the Communities of Learning is developing and shows that there will be 

an ability to be more proactive and plan ahead.  

 

Early Childhood Education (ECE) centres in the localities have been active participants in testing since it started.  

 

Having a dedicated person working with ECE, has demonstrated that effective links can be made between centres 

and Communities of Learning.   

 

 

Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako Working Groups 

Our Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako is organised into four broad levels and led by learning mentors nominated by 

and drawn from the nine schools in our Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako. 

 

The learning mentors are Deputy Principals and senior leaders in their own school whose role is to mentor and give 

advice and guidance to our new across-school and within-school teachers. We have a combination of learning mentors 

and across-school teachers in each of the following levels and working groups: 

 

¶ ECE through Year 1 to Year 3, Year 4 to Year 6, Year 7 and Year 8, Year 9 to Year 13. 

 

The across-school teachers have been meeting with their learning mentors and myself as Lead Principal to develop 

action plans for collaborative practice across our nine schools.  The focus for the ECE to Year 3 area is the 

development of oral language and good progress is being made in linking ECEs with our teachers in Years 1 to 3. 

 

The focus for Years 4 to 6, Years 7 and 8 and Years 9 to 13 is writing. The learning mentors in these areas have 

brought together student data from across the Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako and are now developing actions 

for building teacher capacity in specific areas of writing using the Learning Progressions as a basis.  We are starting 

to see collaborative practice within each level, across the levels and between English and Maori Medium schools and 

classes. 

 

Teachers in each school can expect to become more involved as the across-school teachers make contact with them 

and start leading collaborative practice across our collective schools. 

 

At this stage, the within-school teachers have been tasked with coming to grips with their roles and developing 

leadership of collaborative practice in their own schools. 
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The intent is to have all teachers and school leaders working collaboratively within and across our schools in 

partnership with our key stakeholders: parents and students in lifting student achievement in the achievement 

challenges above. 

 

 

Professional Development for Teachers 

A lot of professional development is happening within and across our schools in oral language, writing, and 

mathematics. Our schools have begun to work together in delivering professional development to all teachers in our 

Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako and we are seeing the benefit of collaboration and the sharing of ideas between 

teachers as they meet and work with colleagues from other schools in our Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako.  

 

 

Student Well Being / Hauora as an Overall Focus 

Now we are up and running in the collaboration between schools, we are turning our attention to student well-being 

as an overall focus. This includes the studentsõ self-efficacy, sense of belonging, valuing each studentõs culture, 

attendance at school, engagement with their learning, having a growth mind-set and emotional resilience. 

 

We are looking to create a snap shot of how we are doing so far as schools in our Community of Learning / KŃhui Ako. 

This will be done next term by surveying students, parents and teachers using a survey developed by the New Zealand 

Council for Educational Research.  

 

From this survey we will be able to identify what needs to be done to strengthen our studentsõ well-being as a precursor 

to success in their learning. 

 

Nga mihi nui, 

Henk Popping 

Lead Principal 

 

 

MORNING BELL 
 

Please note that the first morning bell is at 8.45 am.  Please ensure that students arrive before this time.   

Any students arriving late need to sign in at the absentee desk in the resource room. 

 

 

 

SCHOOL DONATIONS 

We would really appreciate receiving a donation from every family to help us provide your child with a quality 

education.  If you have forgotten to make your donation, we really need your support. 
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THE 2017 NZCT AIMS GAMES  

ARE GOING TO BE MASSIVE 

 

AIMS Games entries smash all records.  This elite sporting competition for Years 7 and 8 students over 21 sports is 

the biggest yet.  This year the tournament has grown to 303 participating schools with over 10,138  intermediate-

aged athletes coming to Tauranga from all over New Zealand. There is also an international flavour to the 

competition with schools from Australia, Cook Islands and Indonesia.   

 

The 2017 AIMS Games will run from Sunday 10th to Friday 15th September 2017 at a range of venues across the 

Western Bay of Plenty.  

 

Our school is one of the four founding and hosting schools with students participating in most of the sports offered.  

Last week we entered 36 teams which involves 350 students for the 2017 NZCT AIMS Games.  Payments have been 

loaded to your school account and statements sent home.  Payments can be made in instalments as long as it is 

paid in full two weeks after receiving your notice.   

 

Our school has a proud tradition of success at these games and has consistently been placed in the top ten in the 

number of medals won.  This premier sporting event for 11, 12 and 13 year olds is a strategic partnership between 

Sport Bay of Plenty, Tauranga City Council and the four Bay of Plenty intermediate schools. 

 

For information about the AIMS GAMES go to www.nzaimsgames.co.nz. 

 

 

 

MID-YEAR PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES 

AND WRITTEN REPORTS REMINDER 

 When: Thursday 6th July 2017 
 Time: 7.30 am to 8.00 pm 
 

Just a reminder that the parent-teacher conferences will run throughout the whole day and will be of 20-minute 

duration.  This is to allow parents to have quality discussions with the teacher around their childõs learning and 

progress at school.  We ask all parents to keep their child at home for the day except to accompany you to school for 

your meeting with the teacher.  The school will be open to supervise any students who do not have alternative care 

arrangements. 

 

Interviews will be booked through www.parentinterviews.co.nz.  Students have been given information with detailed 

instructions on how to book your interview.  This includes an event booking code of YQQK4.   

 

FOR ROOM 14 ONLY:  Parent Teacher Conferences will be held on Wednesday 5th July and the event code is 6EGRA. 

 

Please note Room 6 will be holding their parent teacher conferences next term.     

http://www.parentinterviews.co.nz/
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KNOWLEDGEATHON 2017 

Overall Target - $10,000.00  

 

We appreciate our families support for this and hope each student will raise at least $10.00.   

 

Each student has a 2017 ID card and sponsorship form for when they are collecting their sponsorship monies.  All 

money is now due in.  Class and individual prizes will be given out at the end of term. 

 

All businesses and personal sponsorship is able to be receipted as a donation.  Please contact Barbara at the school 

office for more details on 576 5105. 

 

 

 

TERM DATES AND HOLIDAYS 2018 

 

¶ Term 1 Thursday 1st February to Friday 13th April 2018 

¶ Term 2 Monday 30 th April to Friday 6th July 2018 

¶ Term 3 Monday 23rd July to Friday 28 th September 2018 

¶ Term 4 Monday 15th October to Tuesday 18th December 2018 

 

Teacher Only Day 

 

¶ Monday 21st May 2018 

 

2018 Public Holidays 

 

¶ Waitangi Day Tuesday 6th February 2018 

¶ Easter  Friday 30 th March to Tuesday 3rd April 2018 

¶ Anzac Day Wednesday 25 th April 2018 (falls inside school holidays) 

¶ Queen's Birthday Monday 4th June 2018 

¶ Labour Day Monday 22nd October 2018 

 

 

 

PAPER AND CARDBOARD RECYCLING 

 

We are collecting all your clean paper, newspaper and cardboard at the front of the school.   

For every tonne we collect, the school receives $50.00.   

Recycling can be dropped off Monday to Friday during school hours. 
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LEADERSHIP CAMP 

 

Tauranga, Mount Maunganui and Otumoetai Intermediate Student Leaders went to 

the Combined Leadership Camp at Ngamuwahine Lodge recently. It was a huge 

success and the 23 students who attended the camp from Otumoetai had a fantastic 

time and did our school proud.  

 

Before heading to camp, the students were challenged to learn a 2-3 minute speech 

about a leader who inspires them. Listening to the well-crafted, well-presented 

speeches was really rather a privilege.  As a teacher, I was entertained, informed, and 

yes, even bought to tears on a couple of occasions!  It was refreshing to hear a group 

of young people who are grateful for those who support and inspire them in their lives.  

There were stories about overcoming adversity and amazing achievements.  We heard about the famous stars and 

the unsung heroes who inspire us within our families and communities.  Standing in front of a group of talented peers 

was a daunting task, especially given that cue cards were a strict no-no.  

  

Over the course of the three days, the students learnt a lot about leadership.  From 

developing self-awareness through the Tetra Map exercise, to overcoming a fear of 

heights on the high ropes, there was something on the agenda to push everyone.  One 

highlight was the visit from Mt Maunganui College leaders who taught us about culture 

and a little Te Reo.  Other workshops involved the empowering self-defence course, bush 

survival and problem solving with Sport BOP Lead It.  Mention must be made of the line-

dancing craze that swept through camp.  ôAchy Breaky Heartõ rang in our ears on many 

occasions during the three days, and it was such a sight to see 66 young people busting 

out some very cool line dancing moves in near perfect unison!!  

  

Thanks to a great group of parents, we were extremely well fed.  We also experienced the extra bonus of some late 

night ôpyrotechnicsõ, thanks to the knowledge and passion of Terry Smith, one of our camp dads.  As a result of this 

awesome experience, I have no doubt that all students came away with new skills, heightened self-awareness, new 

achievements and new friends.  The relationship between our three schools is alive and well.  Thank you to my fellow 

organisers- Kathy Colville from TIS and Meliisa Nelson from Mount Maunganui.  It was a pleasure ôdoing timeõ at camp 

with you.   

Ali McPike, Student Support 
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FRESH MOVES DANCE FESTIVAL 2017 

 

On Wednesday 21st June, 42 students participated in the annual BOP Fresh Moves Dance Festival, held at the 

Baycourt Addison Theatre.  This yearõs theme was òReflectionó and the dance group embraced this by using many of 

the dance elements and choreographic devices to show their understanding and reflect this in their performance.  

Freya Schulz was the student representative who introduced our school, was asked some performance-related 

questions afterwards, and collected our certificates in the award ceremony.   

 

The judges commended the schoolõs performance on originality, spatial awareness (because of such a big group!), 

great display of dance ability range, and enthusiasm.  All of our students committed themselves to hours of lunchtime 

rehearsals, and their dedication paid off!  Whilst we were very excited on the night, we kept our composure and pulled 

off an effortless performance! 

Dayna OõSullivan, Dance & Drama Teacher 
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A SHEDõS TALE é 

 

Pythia who, and whatõs this 3, 4, 5 thing youõre talking about?  That was part of the learning that the boys from Room 

15 had to undertake before starting to build the new lost property shed.  

 

The layout was drawn to scale on the floor of the classroom in chalk and from there measurements were made to 

ensure that Council specifications were met so that purchasing of materials could go ahead.  One of our Teacher 

Aides, Martin, oversaw the layout and the digging of the foundations.  Once the piles were in they were cemented into 

place by concrete kindly supplied by Allied Concrete. The students worked alongside Teacher Aides, Martin and Ole, 

to prepare the subfloor and subsequent framing.  As the work became more technical, Martin's roll intensified and 

the students found out what it was like to be a ôchippiesõ labourer.  

 

All the way through the project the boys were exposed to real life math and working through the problems of a building 

site.  Measure twice, think twice and cut onceõ became the mantra and gradually the building took shape.  The need 

to have the building completed as quickly as possible necessitated in hiring a couple of builders to close it in.  

 

Now it is at a lockup stage and not too far to go before it is a functional working space. 

 

Greg Parker, Teacher 
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COMMUNICATING WITH PARENTS 
 

More and more of our school information is available electronically and we have two apps which are great for your 

mobile phones.  The Findus App at www.findus.co.nz/otumoetaiintermediateschool enables you to access the 

information shown below.  The PTC App enables you to access our school calendar directly on your mobile phone.  

This is updated regularly.  All families who have provided us with their email addresses have been loaded onto our 

School-Links system and will receive notifications and other school information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.findus.co.nz/otumoetaiintermediateschool
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SPORTS NEWS 

 

Inter-Intermediate Sports Competitions: 

 

Gymsport Competition 

On Friday 9th June, 47 students participated in the ARGOS Gymsport Festival. 

Students competed in either rhythmic, artistic, or trampolining throughout the 

day, some competing in a variety of these. We had a great day with some 

fantastic results. It was a good experience for many as this was their first time 

participating in gymsport. 

 

¶ Twisters Girls Trampoline - 1st place Sarina Hooper 

¶ 3rd place team - Nina Miedema, Sarina Hooper, Jessie Hood and 

Deahna Gray. 

¶ Twisters Boys Trampoline - 1st place Harvey Hinde 

¶ 1st place team - Harvey Hinde, Ronan Richardson, Reuben Timms and 

Jean Roux. 

¶ Flyers Girls Trampoline - 1st place Simone Bowring and 2nd place = 

Sophie Smith 

¶ Springers Boys Trampoline - 2nd place Callan Herring 

¶ Open Junior - 1st place Blake Travers 

¶ Open Rhythmic - 2nd place Ashleigh Strawn 

¶ Open Artistic - 1st place Lily Collier 

¶ Twisters Rhythmic - 2nd place Ella Douglas 

 

Mountain Biking ð Sportsmanship - Citizenship 

We would like to recognize one of our pupils, Rhys Taylor, who stopped to help a fellow competitor that had broken 

his arm at recent Mountain Biking Competition in Taupo.  In doing so, he forfeited his own race.  We would like to 

acknowledge the wonderful compassion and sportsmanship Rhys showed to this injured boy. 

 

Rock Climbing 

Our school had the smallest team in the competition held in Taupo but we came home with two medals! Eva Karena 

was fabulous and got gold for year 8 girls and Adam Wilton got a silver in the table climb.  

 

Squash 

Some great results from our Squash team who placed 2nd overall at the recent competition in Tauranga.  Joel 

Kennerley placed 1st in the Division 1 Graded Boys, Matthew Cartwright placed 3rd in the Division 2 Graded Boys and 

Kayla Bowles placed 2nd in the Division 1 Graded Girls. 
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Out of School Sports: 

 

Aerobics 

Jessie Phillips competed in an Aerobics competition and was 1st = in the Individual Midland Champ and 1st in the 

Trio.  Jessie also competed at the Aspire Aerobics Challenge in Auckland and placed 4th in the Individual and 1st in the 

Trio. 

 

Equestrian 

Mackenzee Morgan competed well at the Greerton Final Gymkhana and received 1st place x 3, 2nd place x 3, 3rd place 

x 1 and 4th place x 3.  She also got the Reserve Champion Junior Rider Award. 

 

Naomi Mortimer competed at the OTPC End of Season Gymkhana and got 1st place x 3 along with a 3rd and 4th placing. 

 

Football 

Maia Clark-Smith, Lara Rickey, Halle Carr and Lainee Brader-Steed have all been named in the WaiBOP Under 13 

Football Rep Team. 

 

Futsal 

Thomas Page has been named in the Futsal Under 12 National Team. 

 

Gymsport 

Harvey Hinde successfully competed at the Taupo - Mt Tahara Gymsports Competition with the following placings: 1st 

place in Vault, 2nd place in Team, 3rd place in High Bar and Rings and 3rd place Overall.  Harvey competed in a 

competition held in Rotorua and placed 2nd in the Vault. 

 

Lily Collier also competed in Taupo and placed 1st in Floor and 2nd in Vault and Bar. 

 

Mount Joggers 

Lulu Johnson and Charo Heijnen competed in the Mount Joggers 5 km Run with Lulu placing 2nd Overall and 1st female 

over the line and Charo hot on her heels with 3rd overall and 2nd Female. 

 

Netball 

The Year 7 A Netball Team competed recently at a Netball tournament and came 1st place in Year 7 Division and the 

Year 8 Purple Netball Team came 1st place in Year 8 Division 2.  

 

OzTag 

Earlier this year Kallai Kahotea was selected at the Queensland State cup to represent Queensland City in a Tri Series 

against Queensland Country and Queensland Barbarians.  Her team won the tournament undefeated and she has 

been selected for the Queensland Under 13 girls team, consisting of the top 16 players in Queensland. 
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Synchronised Swimming 

The North Island Champs were recently held for Synchronised Swimming.  Sophie Black placed 2nd with her team in 

the 12 and Unders.  Chloe Boyt and Ameerah Wilson placed 1st in the Dolphins Team Event. 

 

Squash 

Toby Elsom played in the Werder Junior One Day Tournament in Paeroa on Sunday and came first in his division.  Last 

week he played in the Junior 900 Eye Series in Edgecumbe and also came first in his division.  

 

Swimming 

Some of our students competed at the Taupo XLR8 swim meet a couple of 

weeks ago with the following placings: 

 

¶ Mason Kritz - 1st place in 100 IM, 2nd place in the 50 Breast and 100 Breast 

and 3rd place in the 50 Free 

¶ Lulu Johnson - PB in all her races, Lulu made all the finals and placed 4th in 

the 50 Breast.  

¶ Jacob Reeder -  3rd place in the 50 Breast, 4th place in the 100 Fly and 

made finals for a few other races. 

¶ Te Manewha Rikihana - 1st place in the 400 Free, 200 IM and 200 Back, 3rd 

place in the 50 Free and 100 IM 

 

Tae Kwon Do 

Dakota Filer placed 3rd in Sparring at the Under 18 competition held recently at the QEYC in Tauranga. 

 

Wrestling 

Seth Burgess competed in the North Island Champs and placed 2nd in the 10 - 13 age group. 
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ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS 

 

Otumoetai Intermediate School is raising funds. Here's how you can help... 

Help our fundraising by buying a new Membership from us for yourself or 

other family members.  You'll receive hundreds of valuable offers for 

everything you love to do, and help our fundraising at the same time!   

With just a few of the offers, the cost of the Membership will quickly be 

covered! 

Contact:  Barbara Schollum    Phone: 07-576 5105    Email: admin@otuinter.school.nz 

To order your Book or your Digital Membership securely online visit: 

www.entbook.co.nz/1548m32  

Alternatively, please complete your details below: 

/ƘƛƭŘΩǎ bŀƳŜΥ  ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ_______________________________________________ Room No:  ___________ 

Name:_____________________________________ Phone:____________________ Email:__________________________________ 

Address:_____________________________________________________________________________________Postcode:_______ 

Waikato BOP Edition:  $65.00 including GST:  # ____ Book(s) # ____ Digital Membership(s) $_______ TOTAL ENCLOSED $_________ 

Payment type:    Ç Cash     Ç Mastercard     Ç Visa     Ç Cheque (made payable to Otumoetai Intermediate School) 

Credit Card number: __ __ __ __ /__ __ __ __ /__ __ __ __ /__ __ __ __     Expiry date: ___ ___ /___ ___ CVV*: ______  

(Credit Card payments will incur a 1.25% processing fee)                                                                *CVV is the 3 digits on the back of your credit card 

/ŀǊŘƘƻƭŘŜǊΩǎ ƴŀƳŜΥ_______________________________________ Signature:_______________________________________ 

20% from every Membership sold contributes to supporting our school. 

 

http://www.entbook.co.nz/1548m32

